RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

Christopher B. Flanagan Police Superintendent

TO: Radnor Township Commissioners; Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager; William M. White, Director of Finance; Stephen F. Norcini, Township Engineer; Steve McNelis, Public Works Director; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Kevin W. Kochanski, Director of Community Development; Bill Cassidy, Field Leader; Officer Alex Janoski; Officer Pat Lacey, Officer Ken Piree, Traffic Safety Unit; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer for Gilmore and Associates; Vera DiMaio and Lori DeNicola

FR: Christopher B. Flanagan

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 17, 2018, 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Morris Road thru traffic concerns.

Commissioner Jake Abel spoke regarding concerns of speeding along this road and along Clover Lane and commercial trucks passing through. He inquired about speed humps being placed at this location. Commissioner Abel inquired as to when the last truck study was performed. Highway Patrol provided the information to the Commissioner. A neighborhood meeting is planned for October 25, 2018.

2. 5th Annual Elves for the Shelves, Saturday, December 1, 8am start

Staff Traffic Committee approves the 5th Annual Elves for the Shelves, Saturday, December 1, 2018.

3. New Target store in Tredyffriin Township

Tredyffrin Township Police Department was contacted and they informed that there was not a traffic impact study performed for this location. No change in use since there was formerly a Kmart Store there It did not have to go through Land Development as well.

4. Scott Ryle is requesting to hold the annual AIS/EA Day at AIS on November 9,2018.

Staff Traffic Committee approves the Annual AIS/EA Day at Agnes Irwin School on November 9, 2018. Higway Patrol requests a site visit prior to event. There will be a temporary parking plan for the event. A

Certificate of Insurance is required. Two patrol officers will be needed for this event.

5. Turkey Trot Charity 5K to be held on November 22, 2018

Staff Traffic Committee approves the Turkey Trot Charity 5K to be held on November 22, 2018. A Certificate of Insurance is required.

6. Lauren Strohm, Speeding/Traffic concerns on Lowrys Lane

Ms. Strohm was not present at this meeting.

Rachel Donnelly resident of Lowrys Lane, spoke regarding her concerns for speeding on her street. She inquired about stop signs helping to reduce speed. Highway Patrol Officer stated that stop signs are not used to control speed. Staff Traffic placed a counter on N Lowrys Lane for ten days. Twenty-six (26) mph was the 85% speed and the average speed was 23 mph. There does appear to be a high volume issue during peak hours. Ms. Donnelly was contacted and advised of the findings.

7. (New item to Agenda)

Ms. Duffy, resident on Fairfax Lane, spoke regarding concerns and inquired about obtaining speed humps.

Traffic calming to be studied. She was advised by Township Ordinance that speed limits needed to be increased from 15 to 25 in order to be enforced. A Petition was offered but they were not interested in pursuing that at this time.

OLD BUSINESS

See attached spreadsheet for pending issues